


The past year has been a time of significant change and achievement for 
the Carroll County General Health District.  The health department began 
2017 off with providing new community wide services, such as the 
distribution of Narcan to first responders and the implementation of a new 
Jail Intake Rehabilitation Program with the County Jail to address the 
opioid crises; implemented tobacco-free system and policy changes in the 
community; assisted with starting youth group programs focused on 
tobacco-free; and began implementing a multi-county community tobacco 
cessation program in four counties, just to name a few. Programs such as 
these, largely funded by the Ohio Department of Health, allow us to better 
serve our community’s needs.   
 
In addition, we continued to provide the essential public health services, 
such as as immunizations and environmental health programs.  These 
foundational services allow us to achieve our mission to prevent, promote, 
and protect the overall health and well-being of our residents.  Without 
these core services, outbreaks of illnesses would result in a significant 
increase in the number of annual incidents of morbidity and mortality.  
Over the course of the past 97 years, the Carroll County Health Department 
has made great strides in ensuring the safety and well-being of its 
residents by providing services to address these issues. 
 
While many of our new and existing programs are driven by our 2016 
Community Health Assessment, our 2017 Community Health Improvement 
Plan and Strategic Plan outline our initiatives to achieve healthier 
outcomes.  As we know that the landscape of public health services is 
changing, we too are evolving to better serve our community.  As we 
prepare to submit for Public Health Accreditation in the upcoming months, 
it is with great confidence that we know that our efforts and community 
support will allows us to better serve you, the residents of Carroll County. 
 
As you review this year’s annual report, I hope that you are proud of the 
work that my staff have done on your behalf. As we move forward into 
2018, I am confident that we will be doing even greater things with your 
support. 

Leann L. Cline, BSHSA, MPH
Health Commissioner
Carroll County General Health District
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CONTACT US:

330-627-4866
Main Number for Nursing, Vital 
Statistics, Health Education and 
Environmental 

330-627-4357 | Help Me Grow 

Hours: 7:30 AM to 4:00 PM
Monday through Friday

P. O. Box 98 | 301 Moody Ave. SW
Carrollton, Ohio 44615

www.carroll-lhd.org

Our Mission:
The mission of the Carroll County General Health District is to promote healthy 
lifestyles and protect the health and well-being of its residents by providing for 

personal and environmental health services.

Our Vision:
A Healthier and Safer Carroll County

Our Values:
Accountability  - Collaboration  - Efficiency  - Empowerment  - Quality  - Respect

MEETINGS:

Board Meetings are held on the 3rd 
Wednesday of every month at 8AM 
in the Lower Level of Carroll County 
Health Department

BOARD OF HEALTH:

W. Scott Stine, MD, Board President
Susan Haas, RN, Board Vice President
John Evans
Dan Trbovich
Susan McMillen
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